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Dear Parent

The purpose of this booklet is to provide you with information about the life and work of St John’s Nursery Unit and the educational provision for your child at the Nursery Unit.

Our overriding aims are to establish and foster Christian values and provide an effective education for all our pupils.  We seek to develop the whole child by providing a broad, balanced, challenging range of experiences relating to the pre-school curriculum within a caring and happy environment.

To do this it is essential that we work in partnership with all our parents, our community and all the agencies associated with the Nursery Unit.

All our parents and prospective parents are welcome to visit our school to meet the Principal and Nursery Staff to discuss your child’s attendance and education here.

Please keep this booklet as a reference as it contains most of the information you should need throughout the year.

We wish your child a very happy year in the Saint John’s Nursery Unit.

Yours sincerely

Ronan Gallagher





Keri O’Callaghan


Good News

Everyone has inside himself

A piece of good news

The good news is that you really don’t know

How great you can be,

How much you can love,

What you can accomplish,

And what your potential is

How can you top good news like that?

Anne Frank (Diary)

OUR VISION

To provide a safe, secure, stimulating and challenging environment for all the children in our care.

AIMS OF OUR SETTING

· To enable all our children to become independent, self confident, happy individuals

· To develop a close and open partnership with our parents

· To work in partnership with other professionals

· To develop in each child their moral and spiritual self which should in turn be expressed by their respectful and caring attitude towards others and their environment

· To provide children with a broad and balanced curriculum which will encourage their all-round development – social, emotional, physical and cognitive

· To develop in each child a lively, inquiring mind with a spirit of curiosity and the ability to make choices and to problem solve
· To inspire a life-long love of learning, a knowledge of how to learn and the motivation to produce their best work

· To enable children to work collaboratively and independently, building an awareness of pride in their own talents, skills and abilities

· To develop in each child self-discipline, courtesy, good manners and a respect for all our community and environment

· To encourage children to have high self-esteem

· To encourage children to acquire technological skills

· To provide an important stepping stone between home and the wider world

ST JOHN’S NURSERY UNIT

Mission Statement

The staff of St John’s Nursery Unit believe that Nursery Education is a very valuable experience for all children.  We see Nursery Education as an extension to and a complement of the love and care already experienced by the child at home.  It is therefore important to us to maintain a close partnership between you, the parents, the community, and the staff for the benefit of your child.

We are aware of the individual differences in children.  These differences should allow us to organise a varied curriculum and learning environment that should enable all of the children in our care to reach their full potential.

By providing a safe, secure, interesting and challenging learning environment for all of the children in our care, we hope to encourage your child to become an increasingly independent, self-confident and happy individual.

Children will experience good quality education through a programme of visits and a broad range of up-to-date learning resources.

PASTORAL CARE 

· Children are welcomed warmly into the Nursery Unit each morning

· They are encouraged to settle to their chosen activity when they enter the Nursery room.

· The Nursery teacher will direct any child who has difficulty settling, towards an activity.  His/her parent may remain in the Nursery until the child has settled.

· Children are encouraged to co-operate, share materials and to respect each other.

· Children are encouraged to show respect and courtesy towards all staff and visitors to the Nursery Unit, and towards the Nursery building and grounds, and play equipment.

· Staff will deal sensitively and firmly with any incident of unco-operative play.

· Children will be encouraged to be independent and to be responsible for much of their play.

· Success will be celebrated to promote self-esteem and confidence in children.  Children’s work and achievements will be valued and celebrated.
· All Nursery staff will be involved in the observation of all children.

· An adult in the Nursery will change any child who needs to be changed due to a ‘toilet accident’ or getting wet at the water tray etc. in the children’s toilet (providing a consent form has been signed by a parent, otherwise a parent will be contacted and requested to come and change the child).  Another adult will aware of this.  Any clothing borrowed from the Nursery Unit must be returned freshly laundered and promptly.

· Should any child need to be changed due to soiling, a parent or someone nominated by the child’s parent may be contacted to come and change the child.  They will need to bring a change of clothing with them or bring the child home with them.
· If your child’s birthday is during the school year, he/she will receive a small birthday present from Nursery staff and staff and pupils will sing “Happy Birthday” to your child.  Please do not send sweets, cake etc into the Nursery.  We have a Healthy Eating Policy.

The best interests of your child will always be to the fore in all we do!

GENERAL INFORMATION
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As no child like to








feel that they have








been ‘left behind’,








please ensure that








your child is collected








promptly
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A Child Learns from Experience
A Child Learns From Experience

Our aim is to give your child as many experiences as possible beyond the Nursery, e.g. visits to Parks, Gosford Forest Park, Theatre, Farms, Ardress House, School Building (office, kitchen, classrooms, hall), School Grounds and other places of interest.  Parental permission must be given for children to go on Nursery Trips.

Snack

A drink of milk or water and a healthy snack is provided each day.

Snack will vary in order to give the children a variety of foods

· Bap and Cheese

· Fresh Fruit

· Brown Bread

· Croissant/scone

· Ham

· Pancake

· Toast

· Sandwiches

· Cheese

· Breadsticks

Our parents donate a sum of money to our Nursery Fund each week.  This money pays for your child’s daily snack and for some consumable resources and other items, plus books that may need to be replaced throughout the year.  It also covers any breakages.  Please bring Nursery fund money in each Monday morning in a sealed envelope clearly marked with your child’s name.  We may also ask you to contribute to the cost of some trips.

Please do not send sweets, crisps etc into the Nursery with your child.


PREPARING YOUR CHILD FOR NURSERY

Helpful ideas to prepare your child for Nursery:

· Familiarising your child with his/her teacher’s name

· Letting him/her play with water, i.e. watering the garden, bathing a doll, blowing bubbles, sailing boats, filling/emptying plastic containers 

· Digging into sand, filling a bucket with sand and making sandcastles

· Planting flower seeds, bulbs

· Building with building blocks and knocking them down again

· Making jelly (allowing your child to break the cubes apart and encouraging them to observe the cubes dissolve)

· Making play dough, pastry and baking buns etc

· Reading books – joining the library.  You can borrow books for free!

· Teaching nursery rhymes, simple rhymes and poems

· Encouraging your child to scribble, draw and use scissors to cut paper or material, or pictures from magazines (you need to supervise them for this!)

· Telling them what day of the week it is

· Encouraging him/her to conduct him/herself in an appropriate manner in a restaurant/café and using appropriate voice level

· Using a real knife and fork to eat their dinner (attempting to cut up their own food)

· Encouraging your child to speak using an appropriate voice level

· Turn television off if it is constantly on in the background

· Throwing and catching a large ball

· Pretend play – shop play, tea party, dressing dolls, wheeling dolls’ pram

· Tell them the colours and talk about colours

· Try to read a story to your child every day

· Limit the time spent on technology, ie ipad, x-box, DS etc and ensure that games are age appropriate (maximum of 1 hour per day).
· At least 3 hours physical play each day.

· 11-14 hours sleep each night.

· Talk, talk, talk. 
Personal Skills:

· Knowing when they need to go to the toilet

· Using the toilet independently

· Wiping themselves clean

· Flushing the toilet properly after use

· Washing and drying hands properly

· Using a knife and fork independently

· Holding a single handled cup without spilling and drinking out of a cup

· Completing a task once started, e.g. a jigsaw, colouring a picture, using one marker at a time and putting it away before they use another

· Putting toys away where they belong

· Setting their own table space – knife, fork and spoon

· Tidying up and caring for personal belongings

· Taking off, putting on own coat/shoes

· Dressing him/herself in the morning

· Undressing at night

· An early bedtime routine

Please do not say “wait till they get you …!” not even in fun

This should help your child to develop some independence and should increase his/her confidence.

While at Nursery, each child labels their work using a photograph. Please send in 4 passport photographs at the start of the year. 
Please remember that we are available when you are dropping your child off in the morning or collecting him or her in the afternoon, to discuss any worries you or your child may have, no matter how trivial.

Please do not bring your child to Nursery late because he/she will miss out on valuable learning experiences.  Likewise for collecting children early.
Uniform

The Nursery Unit has a new uniform available from MFC sports through the school. Please contact us to place your order
Appropriate Clothing
· Coat

· Hat

· Jumper

· T-Shirt

· Waterproof trousers & coat

· Jogging Bottoms

· Plimsolls

· Shoes

· Wellington Boots

· Sun Hat

Outdoor play is a main feature of the Nursery Curriculum throughout the school year therefore hats, gloves and coats are needed every day in winter.  A sunhat would be necessary for use during the summer months.  Please apply sun cream on your child during the hot weather before he/she comes to Nursery and send a beaker/bottle of drinking water with your child to ensure he/she has easy access to water throughout the day.

Footwear
We ask that your child comes to school in a sturdy pair of trainers or shoes, preferably leather and velcro. Please provide a pair of Wellington Boots for your child to wear when playing in the outdoor sandpit.  These will remain in the Nursery Unit
Health

· If your child has any special needs it is of the utmost importance that you tell us about them so we can make the necessary provision for him/her in the Nursery

· If your child is attending a clinic or has any medical problems we need to know

· If your child has any speech difficulties or is attending Speech and Language Therapy we need to know about it

· Once your child has started Nursery, please ensure that he/she attends every day

· If it is necessary to keep your child away from school, an explanation should be given to the class teacher when he/she returns to Nursery

· It is essential that we have a telephone number to contact you if your child is ill/or has a toilet accident during school hours

· Do not send your child to school if he/she is sick, especially if he/she has an infectious illness.  A sick child will find it difficult to learn and is best off in the comfort of his/her own home

· If your child is sick throughout the day you will be contacted as soon as possible

· Please ensure that your child follows a regular bedtime routine and has a realistic bedtime.  A tired child will not learn effectively.

Dinner
In order to enhance their social skills, we recommend that all Nursery children have dinner, however, this is not obligatory.  It would assist us greatly if you have the correct amount of money in an old sealed envelope clearly marked with your child’s name.  Dinner money will be collected every Friday morning in retrospect.  The dinner menu will be varied and suitable for young children.  It will be displayed in the cloakroom each month.  We will let you know about the price once your child starts to take dinner (see Settling In policy).  If you feel you may be entitled to free school meals, please ask Lorraine in the main school office for the appropriate form and bring/send it to the Education Authority.
If your child has any food allergies please let us know.

If you prefer, your child may take lunch to school.  This should be in keeping with our Healthy Eating policy. In line with recommendations from Health and Social Services we would ask that any pieces of fruit/vegetables in your child’s lunch box would be cut into small pieces. This is for reasons of Health and Safety following advice from S.HS.C.T.
School Bags and Toys

In the interest of safety we ask you not to send school bags in with your Nursery child.  Also, please do not send in toys from home as these can often become lost or broken and can also be a source of distraction throughout the Nursery day.   If your child needs to bring a comfort toy into school please ensure that it fits into his/her personal tray in the cloakroom.  We would also ask that if your child accidently brings toys home in his/her pocket that they are discreetly returned to a member of staff the following morning.
DAILY ROUTINE
9.00 – 9.15 am

Children arrive.  Each child locates his/her symbol by the main door and attaches it onto the dinner/lunch poster.  Parents are expected to leave their child right into the main room and let the Nursery staff know he/she has arrived.  All children should be in Nursery by 9.15am.

9.15 – 10.45am

Greeting and planning time.

Indoor play – a long period of uninterrupted play is encouraged at this time.  During this time, children can serve their own snack.  They independently choose items of food to eat.  They will be encouraged to pour own drink, peel their own piece of fruit, butter their own bread/make their own sandwich etc.  Only 5 children will be allowed to have snack at a time.  They will also be encouraged to put any scraps into the bin.  Children will be encouraged to place their cup and plate back into the dish on the trolley when they have finished their snack. Children will be encouraged to be as independent as possible.
10.45 – 11.45am

Outdoor play will be available to all children but choice of indoor or outdoor play may be available.  Outdoor play may be extended during the summer term (weather permitting).

11.45 – 12.00pm

Children come indoors.  Reporting back time (children may discuss what they have played with/constructed/painted etc).  Meanwhile the Nursery Assistant will set up the main room for dinner. Teacher will read story/sing/discuss pastoral care issues/ road safety with children in the quiet room.  Children will go to the toilet and wash hands, in small groups.  Children are supervised by Nursery Assistant during this routine.  Grace before meals and other prayers are said before dinner is served.  

12.00pm – 12.30pm

Teacher and Nursery Assistant serve dinner to the children.  Children are encouraged but not forced, to try all foods.  Once children have finished their dinner they will be encouraged to scrape their plate into the container provided and to place their cutlery in the appropriate container on the food trolley.  They will select their own dessert from the dessert trolley.  Children are responsible for leaving their dinner table tidy. Children will be encouraged to be as independent as possible. Children are expected to conduct themselves in an appropriate manner at dinner time.  They can return to play in restricted areas until the room is prepared for afternoon play.

12.30 – 1.35pm 

Afternoon indoor/outdoor play then resumes.

1.35 – 1.45pm

Staggered home-time.  Parents/carers must come right into the main Nursery room to collect their child and must communicate with Nursery staff.

Please do not call to collect your child early unless this has been prearranged with Nursery staff.  Please collect your child on time as Nursery staff need time to plan for your child’s further learning, write up observations, attend training courses, set up toys and resources for the following day and carry out teaching and co-ordinator duties in the main school.  

[image: image3.wmf]

PARENTS

In the entrance hallway is the Parent’s Notice Board.  Please take time to read the notices and important information.

Please take an interest in your child’s work.  What may look like a blob will be a masterpiece to your child.  Please praise your child’s work and display it for all to see.

Please listen to your child and encourage him/her to tell you about what he/she has been doing in Nursery.

Our planning will be available on display for you to read.

Please do not throw out anything that could be of value to the Nursery, e.g.:

· Any old boxes, containers for junk modelling

· Yoghurt pots, margarine tubs, empty flour bags, cardboard tubes

· Cotton wool, paper, glitter, ribbon etc.

· Shells, plants, flowers, stones

· Pieces of wood

· Milk bottle tops

The Nursery Unit will be running meetings, parent courses, functions throughout the year

 Everyone welcome – Please come and get involved

Book Bags
Your child will take home 7 library books each week.  Please make time to read the story to your child and talk about the pictures. Please encourage your child to treat his/her library books with care and respect.  Library books to be returned to the library box each week morning, still in their book bag.
Learning Packs
Your child will take home a learning pack regularly. Please encourage your child to play appropriately with the toys and equipment and to respect it. Learning Packs to be returned each Monday morning. Please check the contents against the contents list.
Interest Table

From time to time the children will be asked to bring an item to school for a topic we may be covering.  They will be encouraged to tell the others about that they have brought.  This should encourage even the quietest child to participate.

Visitors 

While exploring certain themes in Nursery it is sometimes appropriate for the children to meet people from different fields of work, eg, nurse, librarian, zoo-keeper or someone else with an interesting hobby.  All visitors need to sign for a visitor pass with Mrs Smith, our school secretary.  Parental involvement is greatly appreciated.

LEARNING THROUGH PLAY

In Nursery your child will learn through play in a carefully structured programme, suitable for his/her age and needs.

Our aim is to provide a happy and secure environment where your child will develop socially, emotionally, physically and intellectually.

Play activities will fall into the following areas:

Imaginative
-  [house, hospital, shop etc]
Natural materials-  [water, sand, clay dough, shells, stones etc]

Creative materials-  [junk, paint, crayon etc]

Physical-  [climbing, balancing, crawling, jumping, running, hopping, throwing, catching, trike riding etc]
Construction -  [duplo, stickle-bricks, lego etc]

Table-top toys
-  [matching and sorting games, jigsaws]

Most of these activities will be available during a daily session.  The curriculum will be enhanced or expanded through visits and demonstrations from individuals with particular expertise or interests.  Visits to places of interest will be arranged throughout the year.

Have you a particular talent, skill, interesting job?
Maybe you know someone with an interesting occupation, or hobby who will be willing to talk to the pupils!

Let us know !!

Personal, Social, Emotional and Spiritual Development
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Opportunities will be provided to

help children develop personal and

social skills, values and attitudes 

through play activities where

children learn to co-operate, to

take turns, to share and to 

explore their emotions.

Children will take part in circle time
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Spiritual awareness will be







fostered through simple








prayers, reflection, music








and drama.

As children will be eating and 

drinking together every day, this 

provides opportunities to talk

[image: image14.wmf]about healthy foods and to

promote healthy eating habits.

During the course of the 

Nursery day, occasions will 

arise where staff will reinforce

acceptable standards of hygiene,

e.g. washing hands after messy

play, after using the toilet and 

before snack and dinner.

The Arts
Creative activities, e.g. cutting,

sticking, painting, drawing,

modelling, printing using 

materials of different textures

which will offer children a variety 

of sensory experiences.


Children will participate in simple musical activities, e.g. singing and listening to

music, which will help them to develop awareness of different sounds, pitch and rhythm.

They will have opportunities to respond freely to music through movement and dance.

Language Development

Children will have access to a wide variety of play activities and will be encouraged to talk about their experiences, ideas, feelings and achievements to one another and to the teacher during the course of their play.  Language will also be developed by encouraging children’s appreciation of books as being enjoyable, informative and stimulating.  Children will have opportunities to listen and respond to stories, nursery rhymes, poems, jingles and songs.

Children will be encouraged to engage in early attempts at writing using a variety of drawing, painting and writing tools, e.g. pencils, crayons, paint brushes etc.

Early Mathematical Experiences

Early Mathematical concepts are important for every day life and develop slowly in the young child.  In the course of their play children will be given opportunities to sort, match, order, sequence, weigh and count.  They will begin to understand early concepts of size, shape, money and time and use mathematical language in their every day play.  They will learn number rhymes and songs and listen to stories that have an element of mathematics in them.  They will take part in counting activities and should be able to recognise some numbers.
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Physical Development and Movement
Through experiencing a wide range of safe, challenging and adventurous indoor and outdoor physical activities children will develop confidence in using their bodies to the full.  At the same time they will develop an awareness of space and begin to use that space imaginatively.  Children will be encouraged to take an active part in Primary Movement activities.
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The World Around Us

In order to help children to develop a knowledge and understanding of their environment, children will be encouraged to:
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· Talk about their own experiences, e.g. holidays, festive seasons and birthdays

· Explore items on the interest table

· Talk about the weather and seasons

· Talk about where they live and the people in their immediate family

· Play with simple floor maps and small vehicles discussing road safety and keeping safe in general

· Talk about people in the local community, e.g. shopkeeper, dentist etc

· Become familiar with the school environment, e.g. outdoor area, school hall, library, other classrooms, Principal’s office etc

Children will be provided with a wide variety of activities and experiences in play, which will begin to develop their skills and concepts of Science and Technology, e.g. learning about themselves, their environment and how things work.

FROM NURSERY TO PRIMARY SCHOOL…….

Pupils attending our Nursery Unit are already part of our main school.  During the year they will come into the main school for assemblies, 

PE lessons, functions and entertainment and will attend the final rehearsal of the Christmas Play/Carol Service. The childrens’ work will regularly be put on display on the ‘Work to Bee Proud of’ display on the noticeboard outside the Principal’s office. In early June the children who will be moving on to Primary One in the Main School will take part in a carefully planned Transition Process to make their progression into Primary One an enjoyable and seamless process.  Some artwork belonging to your child will be displayed in the Primary One classroom to continue the link between Nursery and Primary One.  In September, the Nursery teacher and Nursery assistant will visit the new Primary One children on occasions.  This should make the transition from Nursery to Primary One much more pleasant and easier for the children.

We wish your child a happy time in St John’s Nursery Unit, Middletown
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Finding time and peace of mind to share precious moments with our children often starts with a very conscious effort, as the following poem relates:

I Took His Hand and Followed

My dishes went unwashed today

I didn’t make my bed

I took his hand and followed

Where his eager footsteps led.

Oh yes, we went adventuring

My little child and I

Exploring all the great outdoors

Beneath the sun and sky.

We watched a robin feed her young

We climbed a sunlit hill

Saw cloud-sheep scamper through the sky

We plucked a daffodil.

That my house was so neglected

That I didn’t brush the stairs

In twenty years no one on earth

Will know or even care.

But that I’ve helped my little child 

To noble adulthood grow

In twenty years the whole wide world

May look and see and know.

Author Unknown

Links with Outside Agencies and Wider Community
· Psychology Service
· Speech and Language Therapists (SHSCT)
· Language and Communication Team
· Autism Advisory Service
· Behaviour Support Team
· School Nurse
· Designated Health Visitor (3+ review)
· School Dental Advisor
· R.I.S.E. Team (SHSCT)
· Getting Ready to Learn Team, E.A. (Grtl)
· Child Development Clinic
· Special Educational Needs Early Years Inclusion Service, E.A. (SENIS)
· Road Safety
· Fundraising for charities eg, Marie Curie, MS Walk
· Market Place Theatre, Armagh
· Gosford Forest Park
· Ardress House
· Nativity Play
· Belfast Zoo
· O’Neill’s Garden Centre
· Community Textile Bins – Mr Brian Mallon



Getting Ready to Learn

This academic year we will be continuing to take part in the “Getting Ready to Learn” project.  The Health Visitor designated to our Nursery Unit will be in contact with staff and parents in the Autumn Term.

In addition to this, the Nursery Unit will be promoting:

· Happy Health Kids

· Education works in Pre-school

· Big Bedtime Read

· Ages and Stages

You will receive further details about this in Term 1. 
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Class Times





9.00am – 9.15am			Class begins


12.00pm – 12.30pm			Lunch


1.35pm – 1.45pm			Class ends
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If you have not already done so, please bring your child’s 


Birth Certificate to the School Office.





A monthly Newsletter will keep you informed of the planned topic and chosen colour for the month.





We encourage parents to use this information at home to reinforce what the children are learning at school.





A copy of our monthly newsletter and planning will be displayed in the cloakroom area for you to read.  





Settling Your Child





Children may need time to settle in the Nursery.  When children are dropped off we will do our best to make them feel comfortable.  If your child is upset when you leave them off we will let you know if they continue to be upset 
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